
John D. Wentworth, Clackamas County District Attorney 

807 Main Street, Oregon City, Oregon 97045 
P: 503.655.8431 I F: 503.650.8943 I districtattorney@clackamas.us 

April 18, 2024 

Board of County Commissioners 

Clackamas County 

Approval of a grant request with Oregon Criminal Justice Commission for Oregon 

Behavioral Health Deflection Program. Grant value is $475,254.50 for 15 months. 

Funding through Oregon House Bill 4002. No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board February 23, 2024: Legislative Special Ops, approval to sign "letter of 

Action/Review commitment" with Board of County Commissioners, District 

Attorney, Sheriff. 

Performance Ensure Safe, Healthy, and Secure Community 

Clackamas 

Counsel Review No Procurement Review No 

Contact Person John Wentworth Contact Phone 503-655-8353

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The 2024 State Legislature passed HB 4002 creating a unique 

misdemeanor crime for drug possession, and creating allowances for counties to 

implement locally designed deflection programs to incentivize people charged with 

possession to move toward treatment and recovery. HB 5204 is a complementary bill 

that provides funding to allow counties to stand up these local programs. During the 

legislative session, Clackamas County signed a letter of commitment to participate in 

this work provided there is sufficient funding. In signing this commitment letter, the 

county is eligible to receive 50% of the funds within 60 days of the passage of HB 4002 

and 5204, effectively before June 1. 

The Criminal Justice Commission (CJC) approved the formula funding for this program, 

identifying that $950,509 is available to Clackamas County to implement the deflection 

program, with eligible use of the funds occurring between April 1, 2024 and June 30, 

2025. To receive the initial 50% of the funds, the CJC requests application by April 23, 

2024, including a 500-word summary for the program aim, as well as the name of a 

coordinator. Notice of the funding and grant timeline was announced on April 11, 2024. 

The Local Public Safety Coordinating Council (LPSCC) met on April 15, 2024 to discuss 

the initial concepts of how to apply funding toward this program. At this early stage, the 















To be evaluated September 2024.



Elizabeth Comfort 4.18.2024




